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The Stonemasons Inc. Westport MA                     978-833-6031
218 Main Street, Aurora NY
      $160,000
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Installation of a stone seawall, steps and and terrace. 
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Approximately 31 cy material will be removed from the site.
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See attached drawings.
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Lakefront Site Improvements

281 Main Street Village of Aurora, NY

Construction of a stone seawall, stone steps and a stone terrace. All work to be completed above the mean high water mark of the lake.
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Lake Sturgeon, Bald Eagle
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All work will be completed above the mean high water mark.
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STATE OF NEW YORK 
DEPARTMENT OF STATE 
ON E  CO M M ER C E  PL A Z A  
99  WA SH I N G T O N  AV E N U E 
ALBANY, NY 12231-0001 
HTTPS://DOS.NY.GOV 
 

 

KATHY HOCHUL 
GOVERNOR 

ROBER T  J .  RODR I G UE Z  
SECRETARY OF STATE 

 

July 11, 2023 
 
Andrew J. Sciarabba, P.E. 
Sciarabba Engineering, PLLC 
9664 Kingtown Road 
Trumansburg, New York 14886 
Email: ajs@sciarabbaengplus.com 
 
     Re: F-2023-0497 
      U.S. Army Corps of Engineers/Buffalo District  
      Robert Arleo 
      Construction of a stone seawall, stone steps, and a  
      stone terrace. All work to be completed above the  
      mean high water mark of the lake. 
      281 Main St, Village of Aurora, Cayuga County  
      No Review Necessary 
 
Dear Andrew Sciarabba: 
 
The Department of State received your Federal Consistency Assessment Form and supporting 
information on 7/7/2023.  
 
The proposed activity does not appear to require a federal permit, license, or other form of 
authorization. Therefore, further review of this project by the Department of State, and concurrence 
with your consistency certification, is not necessary. 
 
Should the Army Corps or other federal agency determine that the proposed project requires a federal 
permit, license, or other form of federal authorization or if the project is modified, please contact the 
Department of State to determine if further review is required. 
 
This determination is without prejudice to and does not obviate the need to obtain all other applicable 
licenses, permits, other forms of authorization or approval that may be required pursuant to existing 
State or Federal statutes.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call Tanna LeGere, the DOS reviewer assigned 
to the project, at (518) 473-5544 or (email: Tanna.Legere@dos.ny.gov). 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
      Tanna D. LeGere 

Supervisor of Consistency Review 
      Office of Planning, Development and 
      Community Infrastructure 
 
TDL/dc 
ecc: COE/Buffalo District – lrb-dos-correspondence@usace.army.mil 
 DEC/Region 7 – dep.r7@dec.ny.gov 
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